CITY OF WATFORD CITY

CITY COUNCIL – SPECIAL MEETING

May 17, 2012            
Minutes of the special City Council meeting held May 17, 2012 at 1:00 p.m. at City Hall.  

Present were Mayor Brent Sanford, Council Members Justin Voll, Kris Pacheco, and Deanne Valenzuela. Absent were Council Members Dave Uhlich, Shane Homiston and Bruce Erickson.  Also present were City Attorney Wyatt Voll, Chief of Police Slade Herfindahl and City Auditor Laura Anderson.  Mayor Sanford called the special meeting to order at 1:00 p.m.  
Todd Norton, Ken Weber, and Todd Wasson from Advanced Engineering and Environmental Services, Inc. were present.  Mr. Norton reported that the bids for construction on the Area 2B Utility Extensions and Improvements project (“Area 2B project”) had been opened on May 10, 2012.  Kleven Construction, the apparent low bidder, had since requested to withdraw its bid due to errors in its bid calculation.  Mr. Norton recommended that the Council accept Kleven Construction’s request to withdraw its bid and also to award the bid to S.J. Louis Construction, Inc., the second lowest bidder.  Mr. Norton explained that the Area 2B project bid form had included an alternative (Alternate #1) in order to give the City the option of a 12-inch or 16-inch water main.  

Council Member Voll moved to accept Kleven Construction’s request to withdraw its bid for the Area 2B project.  Motion was seconded by Council Member Valenzuela and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Voll, Valenzuela, and Pacheco; nays: none.    
Council Member Valenzuela moved to award the bid for the Area 2B project to S.J. Louis Construction, Inc. for $1,586,578.60 for Alternate #1 (16-inch water main).  Motion was seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Valenzuela, Pacheco, and Voll; nays: none.

Council Member Voll moved to make an offer of employment to William L. Landmark for the position of Police Officer with a start date of June 1, 2012 and salary assignment of Category 4, Step 0.  Motion seconded by Council Member Pacheco and carried by the following roll call vote: ayes: Voll, Pacheco, and Valenzuela; nays:  none.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:23 p.m.  Pursuant to NDCC 40-01-09.1, these minutes published subject to the City Council’s Review and Revision.
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